Embassy of the Republic of Bulgaria

Skopje

TO

THE MUNICIPALITY OF OHRID

Dear representatives of the Municipality of Ohrid, Dear Friends,

We are deeply saddened to hear the news about the sudden and premature passing of Mr. Jovan Stoyanoski, PhD, Mayor of the Municipality of Ohrid.

He was a great friend of Bulgaria and a supporter for the development and deepening of the relations between the Republic of Bulgaria and the Republic of Macedonia.

In our memory he will remain with his deeds as a responsible and professional head of Ohrid Municipality, a prominent political figure in the Republic of Macedonia, a well-known academician, father of two children.

On behalf of the Embassy of the Republic of Bulgaria and me personally, please accept our most cordial condolences to the Municipality of Ohrid as well as the family and relatives of Mr. Jovan Stojanoski, PhD.

Skopje, December 17th 2018

Angel Angelov

AMBASSADOR EXTRAORDINARY

AND PLENIPOTENTIARY